Centennial Arts Academy

Enota MI Academy

Centennial Arts Academy will occupy the new addition and right side of the school building.

Enota MI Academy will occupy the left side of the school building and the two modular units

<u>Announcements:</u> Both schools will video record announcements to be shared with the classes. Announcements will also be provided for teachers to emphasize in the classroom as needed.

Bus Transportation: Students will be picked up at their homes and delivered back in the afternoon as is the current practice. Buses for both Centennial and Enota will drop students off in the bus lane behind Centennial. The road behind Enota will only be open for bus traffic.

<u>Proposed Bus Satellite sites.</u> The following sites are suggested sites that will be finalized after Choice Forms have been completed and parents have been surveyed about possible use.

- St. Michael Church:
- Green Street Pool:
- First Presbyterian Church
- Junior League Parking Lot
- R.M.A. Parking Lot
- American Legion
- Lakewood Baptist
- Westminister Lot

Car Riders:

- Centennial will continue with their current car rider traffic pattern
- Enota car riders will enter from Woods Mill and drop off near the modular units. Our timeline for completion of this work in March, 2017
- An awning will be placed that connects with the current modular awnings out to the student drop-off area.

Emergency Plans: An approved GEMA plan is already in place for Centennial. Both schools will follow the approved plan.

<u>Meals (Breakfast and Lunch):</u> Centennial and Enota students will be served from the Centennial cafeteria. Meal choices will remain available for students and teachers. Lunch time could begin just a little earlier and end just a little later than current times. Some students will

Transition Plan for 2017-2018

eat in their classroom. We anticipate shifting the classrooms that will eat in their classrooms for a specific amount of weeks throughout the year. A schedule will be developed during spring semester with the help of the joint School Leadership Teams and the School Nutrition Staff.

<u>Media Center:</u> Some Media Center books will be used to enhance classroom libraries to support our Literacy Framework. The Enota Media Specialist will have access to the Enota books to support and refresh circulation of media materials throughout the year. The Media Specialist will visit classrooms to for read aloud time with an emphasis on science and social studies.

Parking:

- Additional space will be created within the Bus/Maintenance complex for Enota teachers to park.
- We have received permission from Rusty Ligon with the City of Gainesville to utilize the area where we currently have a property that contains a home. We have received permission to use gravel instead of paving. We will demolish the home. Our timeline for this work is December 2016. We will apply for permits when we return from the Thanksgiving holidays. We have been asked to sit in on a Zoning Committee meeting to explain the district plan if there are questions.
- Bids have already been received for moving the bins that are currently located in the Bus/Maintenance area. Our timeline for this work is March, 2017.
- The GHS parking closest to Rainey Street will be utilized for bus drivers and/or buses as needed

Programs & Activities: Centennial and Enota will coordinate evening activities in order for both schools to have access to the building as needed. If additional space is needed the Ninth Grade Center gym and cafeteria will be available.

<u>Recess:</u> The administrators are confident that a schedule can be developed that will provide space and time for all students to have recess each day. The Leadership Teams from both schools will collaborate on developing a schedule.